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Day-Month from 1st October
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Groundwater Report w/b 23-Jan-2023
With the recent dry cold weather we are now 
experiencing a much more stable situation. Over the 
past few days the groundwater has stopped rising and 
is now 1' 5" (0.45m) below ground level. The Bourne 
started flowing on 15/1/23 but has not risen and is at a 
low level. No further rainfall has been recorded since 
my last report. Upstream Everleigh has levelled out 
and is still in the normal range. Downstream QMF is 
high but falling. Out of interest the current level at 
QMF is still over 4.5m (nearly 15 feet) below the 
maximum ever recorded on 19/2/2014). I am not 
aware of any pumps operating yet.

Next report due: w/b 30-Jan-2023

The latest groundwater report may also be viewed at: 
http://www.newton-toney-village.org.uk/
Chris Andrews (Flood Warden)
(please send your email address to the2cs1525@btinternet.com if 

you would like this report emailed directly)


